
 

 REFOCUSED 
THE PARISH MAGAZINE OF 

ST ETHELDREDA’S CHURCH  

WITH ST LUKE’S CHURCH  

March 2021            

The year seems to be racing away.  The 

church is firmly into the season of Lent and  

is looking forward to Easter. 

This time last year, at the beginning of 

March, we were happily chugging along with 

our plans and ideas and then news started to 

come in of a virus that caused concern. On 

23rd March the whole world changed in a 

manner that none of us has ever known and 

is still affecting the lives of everyone. Will   

we ever get back to what we thought of as 

‘normal’ – what will our new ‘normal’ be and 

how long will it take to get there?   

During last Lent we at church ran a course 

called ‘Meeting God in Mark’, that is Mark’s 

gospel, following a book written by Rowan 

Williams, our previous Archbishop of Canter-

bury. Because of ‘lockdown’ we had to stop 

meeting for this course but, with the ability 

to communicate via Zoom we ran this course 

again during Advent (the lead up to Christ-

mas) and this time we completed it.  

One whole third of Mark’s Gospel is taken up 

with the events of the last week of Jesus’ life.  

During this final week, Jesus is left more and 

more alone. It is almost like a progression of 

rejection. He is left alone by everyone. Judas 

betrays him, the disciples desert him, Peter 

denies him, the Roman governor and soldiers 

reject and abuse him until finally he feels 

that he has been abandoned by God. Totally 

alone in the world and facing an agonising 

death, it is at this time that Jesus chooses 

to reveal that he is the one for whom the 

world has been waiting. The High Priest asks 

him ‘Are you the anointed one’ the Son of  the 

Blessed?’ Jesus replies ‘I am’. He uses the  

Divine Name, which God calls himself when 

he speaks to Moses in the Hebrew Scriptures, 

sealing his fate with no possibility of reprieve 

It might sound a strange thing to say, but 

because we know the ending, we can sort of 

forget how absolutely awful Jesus’ rejection 

and aloneness must have felt. Jesus was           

human. He felt what we feel. He suffers what 

we suffer. 

Lent letter to the Parish  
from John Barnard, Lay Reader 
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Dear readers, we hope that you 

enjoy this issue of Refocused.            

Unfortunately, due to COVID, we 

will not be producing it in hard-

copy. Hopefully by next month 

though, we will be able to return 

to parish-wide distribution. 

All going well, we should be able  

to return to worship again in St 

Eth’s and St Luke’s from early 

March. We will keep you informed 

about this on our Facebook page. 

This month, as we travel through 

the heart of Lent, we are running  

a Lent course, based on a book 

written by the Archbishop of York, 

Stephen Cottrell, called The Nail.  

We also have another course,                 

running called Explore, for those 

wishing to learn more about the 

Christian faith.  

Even though these courses have 

started, you are still welcome to 

join us in them, see page 7. 

Holy Week straddles the end of 

March and beginning of April this 

year. Services will be held on: 

28th March: Palm Sunday 

29th March: Monday of Holy Week 

30th March: Tuesday of Holy Week 

31st March: Wednesday of Holy Week 

1st April: Maundy Thursday 

2nd April: Good Friday 

3rd April: Holy Saturday 

4th April: Easter Day 

More details of these services will 

be posted, in due course, on our 

website and Facebook page. 

Mothering Sunday always falls at 

the half way point in Lent, and 

this year we remember all               

mothers, those who have been  

maternal figures and Mother 

Church, of course on, 14th March. 

Rev’d Kathryn offers some 

thoughts on page 6 about the 

mothering heart of God and how 

he is always there for us offering 

love, support and guidance. 

Editor of Refocused 

Mary Rathbone, Lay Reader 

E: maryrathbone@icloud.com 

M: 07910 902478 

St Etheldreda’s Church Service 

SUNDAY:  9.30am Holy Communion  

WEDNESDAY: 10am Holy Communion  

THURSDAY:  7pm Holy Communion/Compline 

(Thursday evening services will be led on Zoom) 

 St Luke’s Church Service 

SUNDAY: 11.30am Holy Communion with Hymns 

St Luke’s Church is open on: 

Saturday & Sunday from 10am to 4pm                   

For private prayer and contemplation   

You can view all St Eth’s services, in real time, or later at your leisure, online at: 

 www.facebook.com/StEthsHat/ 

Join us for Morning Prayers online each day at 7.30am and Compline at 9pm 

Please contact Fr Darren to book your Wedding or Baptism  

t: 01707 256638   e: frdarren@yahoo.co.uk  
Parish of Bishop’s Hatfield St Etheldreda with St Luke :  Registered Charity No.1152011  

St Etheldreda’s Church, Fore Street, Old Hatfield, Hertfordshire  AL9 5AN  

Editorial 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal
mailto:frdarren@yahoo.co.uk
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We are now in our third period of lockdown and  

the inability to see our friends and relations and 

enjoy their company and a good hug, can make us 

feel isolated and alone, even lonely.  

I find it comforting that Jesus has been there and 

knows how we feel. What is more, Jesus promised, 

possibly because he knows what it is like, that we 

will never be totally alone. In John’s gospel he 

promises that he will never leave us orphaned. He 

will be beside us all through our lives. You can look 

it up in John’s gospel chapter 14 verses 18 to 27 

where not only will he be with us, but he will also 

give us peace in our lives, peace of mind, peace that 

we need never be afraid. Do you know the old 

hymn “What a friend we have in Jesus”?  A friend 

indeed! 

So, this Lent I encourage you to spend some time 

preparing for Easter. Use lockdown time to focus 

(or refocus) on God. You might like to read a book.  

We at church are using a book by Stephen Cotterell 

(Archbishop of York) called The Nail, or Rowan’s 

book referred to above; both are short, well written 

and in their way, beautiful. 

We all hope that lockdown will gradually come to 

an end in the not too distant future when it is safe 

to do so and I look forward to seeing many of you  

in church where we can once again sing together, 

worship together and gather around God’s table to 

celebrate Jesus’ death and resurrection.  

In the meantime, have a good Lent looking forward 

to Easter. With best wishes. John Barnard. 

Peace I leave with you; my peace I give to you. I do not give to you as the world gives. 

Do not let your hearts be troubled, and do not let them be afraid. John 14:27 

Lent letter to the parish continued from front page 

What’s on at Hatfield House 
RESTAURANT:  OPEN FROM 3RD APRIL 

WEST GARDEN PARK:  OPEN FROM 3RD APRIL 

HATFIELD HOUSE:  OPEN FROM 3RD JUNE 

For more information on all events at Hatfield House   

www.hatfield-house.co.uk/events    t:  01707 287010    e:  visitors@hatfield-house.co.uk   

DOGS AND DAFFS CHARITY WALK  

21 March @ 9.30am-4pm 

Banish those winter blues and put your best foot 

forward in aid of Riding for Disabled – Digswell 

Place Group. Come along to the Stable Yard at 

Hatfield Park with your pooch to register and 

stroll the grounds of Hatfield Park following a 

selection of our Park Walks available here.  

HOT AIR BALLOON RIDES 

1 March— 31 October   

Experience the skies and enjoy unforgettable                      

panoramic views on the airborne adventure of a                     

lifetime with Virgin Balloon Flights. Find the world 

at your feet when you hop in the basket   

NGS Gardens Open for charity 

20 March 11am—4pm 

Since its foundation in 1927, the National               

Gardens Scheme has donated over £55 million to 

nominated beneficiaries. Once again Hatfield House 

will be supporting the NGS by opening the Gardens 

on Saturday 20th March ahead of the official 2021 

visitor season. The takings from the day will be split 

between the National Garden Scheme and a charity 

of Lady Salisbury’s choosing. 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal
mailto:visitors@hatfield-house.co.uk
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ROWAN WILLIAMS, Candles in the Dark 

Book Review by Mary Rathbone, Lay Reader 

 

I feel certain I’m not the only one who has had a sleep-

less night or two over the past year of this pandemic. 

It was during one such night recently that I stumbled 

across this book. As sleep eluded me I decided to have 

a browse around at Amazon and discovered this book, 

published in December 2020, languishing at position 

14 in the section: Best Sellers in Christian Books.  

Intrigued I downloaded it onto my Kindle and the  

gentle words of wisdom, from the former Archbishop of 

Canterbury, spoke to my heart and calmed my soul. 

I wanted to share it with our readers because I found 

the book to be one of hope with much food for thought, 

which directly relates to these strange days we live in. 

I must confess that I have not yet read the entire book 

because, although it is an easy read, it is not a book to 

be rushed at. As a collection of 26 dated reflections 

written for the congregation of Bishop Rowan’s parish 

church, between March and September 2020, the 

reader can easily dip in and out as the mood takes 

them  

Candles in the Dark offers comfort to those looking  

for light in these dark times. It both challenges and 

nourishes the reader, as well as providing fresh              

resources to face a still uncertain future  

This book will be a central part of my Lent reading 

this year and I intend to enjoy slowly unpacking and  

meditating upon each reflection before Holy Week. 

Thank you Bishop Rowan. 

26 MARCH 2020 

A CHANGE HAS BEGUN  

‘As we contemplate the coming months, not 

knowing when we can breathe again, it’s 

worth thinking about how already the                      

foundations have been laid for whatever          

new opportunities God has for us on the                    

far side of this crisis.’  

ROWAN WILLIAMS 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal
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Well, what a strange world we find ourselves in at 

the moment. I was so glad that 2020 was over, done 

and dusted  I thought, hoping that 2021 would be 

better.  

Last year was one of those years, lock down birth-

days, not being able to see family and friends, miss-

ing huge events. Kids not able to play with their 

friends. Mates losing family members to Covid, 

amongst other things (big hugs to those friends).  

At the same time it’s been amazing to see how            

people came together and pulled together, helping 

friends & neighbours.  

Fingers crossed things will start picking up in    

2021 and this current situation will improve and 

we'll get back to seeing our family and friends. Be 

able to have parties and celebrate those special 

birthdays that we missed last year.  

Another thing that has been hit mas-

sively is the ability for charities to raise 

needed funds to support those in need  

of help. 

Last year I had set myself a huge chal-

lenge of cycling from Land’s End to 

John O'Groats in memory of my mum, 

but this got cancelled like so many 

events. It was postponed to this                  

September (fingers crossed it will go 

ahead this year). 

I was talking to Fliss leading up to New 

Year and she mentioned that she was 

going to do RED January (run every 

day). So not one to be beaten by my  

missus, I decided to do Ride every day 

in January and then stupidly set myself 

a target to ride 1000 miles and to do dry              

January all at the same time. 

I hit my target and now I am carrying a 

rubber ring around to sit on! My missus 

also smashed hers, running every day 

too. 

In all though it was an amazing start to my train-

ing for completing my challenge of riding LEJOG  

in September. It will also let me know how tough 

it’s going to be doing 1000 miles in 9 days, instead 

of a whole month. 

I know things are very difficult at the moment, but 

if you are able to spare a few quid please think 

about sponsoring me and making a difference to 

families out there that have to deal every day with 

Alzheimer's.  

 

 

www.justgiving.com/fundraising/

philrobinson-lejog 

 

I am cycling from Land's End to John'O Groats (LEJOG) for the       

Alzheimer's Society because my mum passed away from                             

Alzheimer's Phil Robinson  

 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/philrobinson-lejog
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/philrobinson-lejog
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Mothering Sunday thoughts from Rev’d Kathryn 

On 14th March, it’s Mothering Sunday; a day that is 

filled with joy for many, and offers an opportunity 

to give thanks and express our love to our mothers. 

If you’re able to celebrate with your mother in some 

way, I hope you have a wonderful time. 

Today can, however, also be a day of pain, perhaps 

because of the loss of a child or mother; an experi-

ence of miscarriage or infertility; or the reality that 

our mother didn’t behave well towards us.  

I believe that God comes to us in all of these                  

experiences, loving us with a mothering heart that 

everyone can seek to emulate. To that end, I offer 
this Mother’s Union prayer, written by Christine 

Sine. With love Rev’d Kathryn 

God with a mother’s heart, 

You gather us as your children. 

You comfort and hold us in your warm                    

embrace. 

When we hurt your arms enfold us. 

When we are afraid your wings protect us. 

When we are hungry you feed us with the 

bread of life. 

God with a mother’s heart, 

Your love surrounds and supports us, 

In good times and in tough, 

In the midst of joy and pain, 

Always and everywhere. 

You will never leave nor abandon us. 

God eternal and loving one, 

God with a mother’s heart, 

We thank you this day, 

For being part of your family. 

… local businesses need our support during lockdown ... 

Make Falcons Kitchens your       

1
st

 choice and one-stop-shop 

for all Italian Cooking needs 

Select from an enormous range of             

traditional and authentic Italian 

foods. Whether you’re looking for 

sweets or sauces, Pecorino or pasta, 

or even just a quick coffee, you can 

browse at your leisure to bring the 

best in Italian cooking to your 

home.  Run by ex-restaurateur 

Irena Falcone, get top advice on 

the best food pairings for your 

Italian dishes, special orders are 

welcome. For birthdays, special 

occasions and Mother’s Day, 

choose from a range of gift           

hampers full of goodies, or design 

your own with all your favourites. 

28 Salisbury Square and now open 

11am—4pm Tuesday—Sunday   

Tel: 01707 707688  

BRADHAMS FANTASTIC FLOWERS: 

38 Fore Street, is owned by floral stylist 

Theresa Bradstreet, London trained in 

all aspects of floristry at both the world

-famous McQueen’s Flower School and  

under the expert tuition of Judith 

Blacklock at her internationally           

renowned  flower school in Knights-

bridge. With a background in Interior 

Design, Theresa offers a full interior 

floral styling service for the home       

or business and delights in making 

luxury and bespoke gift bouquets for 

birthdays, anniversaries and of course 

Mother’s Day, with free local delivery.  

Visit us after lockdown to enjoy floral  

displays and art for sale from local               

artists, and relax in our comfortable 

lounge space to discuss your bespoke 

floral styling needs and advance             

bouquet orders. You can also order 

online at:  www.fantasticflowers.co.uk 

GET READY FOR THE RE-OPENING 

OF ESSENCE NAIL & BEAUTY  

in Salisbury Square, and treat your-

self to some pick-me-up pampering! 

Look forward to booking yourself a 

stress-relieving massage or get ready 

to get back out into the world with a 

manicure and beautiful nails. With 

Mother’s Day fast approaching, why 

not treat your Mum too, with a well-

deserved and relaxing pampering 

treatment that she can enjoy as                 

soon as we are open.  

You can buy gift vouchers from next-

door Falcons Kitchens who are selling 

them on our behalf. The vouchers will 

be valid for 6 months from the date 

that we are able to re-open so the 

treatment can be taken at a time and 

date that is convenient for you.  

We can’t wait to see you soon!                      

Karen, Hollie and Jan 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal
https://www.google.com/search?sxsrf=ALeKk03xH1x6PDtMFhZCJq_6ED754bUeXA%3A1614182996340&ei=VHo2YNujFPqJ1fAP2rmXmAY&q=falcon+kitchens+hatfield&gs_ssp=eJzj4tVP1zc0TM8rKk8qTi40YLRSNagwsTA3M04xN0xKTTE1Tkq1tAIKJZolpVkkpqVYmhqYmxmae0mkJeYk5-cpZGeWJGek5hUrZCSWpGWm5qQ
http://www.fantasticflowers.co.uk
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At their last service in St Eth’s we presented Jill 

and Mark Knight with an olive tree in recognition 

of the wonderful contribution they have both made 

to our church.  

More recently I was able to deliver a further gift   

to Jill on behalf of the congregation. The beautiful 

silver and topaz pendant was made by a jeweller in 

Orkney and Jill sent the following message.    

‘What a beautiful gift! Thank you so 

much for this stunning piece of jewellery 

from Orkney based on the Cross of the 

Kirk. It is delightful and I shall enjoy 

wearing it with many happy memories             

of all our friends at St. Eth's and the  

wonderful music we enjoyed together’ 

Jill and Mark Knight a tribute to their Ministry at             

St Etheldreda’s and St Luke’s churches written by Church Warden, Richard Moron 

Lent Group 2021: The Nail  

18 February—25 March, 7pm on Zoom  

This year’s 6-week Lent course will be based 

around the book ‘The Nail’ by Stephen Cottrell 

(around £6.50 from online retailers). Together 

we’ll be entering the Passion story from the              

perspective of six key witnesses to Jesus’                       

crucifixion, and asking ourselves if we would have 

behaved any differently in their situation. The 

course is designed to be accessible to everyone,        

and doesn’t require lots of preparation!  

If you’d like an invite emailed, please email 

bhteamoffice@gmail.com.  

If you have any problems with purchasing the 

book, or any questions about the course, please           

do get in touch.  

Look forward to seeing you there.  

Kathryn 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal
mailto:bhteamoffice@gmail.com
mailto:bhteamoffice@gmail.com
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There are six churches in our team parish and one 

of these, St Mary’s North Mymms, lies several 

miles south of Hatfield itself, in the middle of a 

beautiful park with only a handful of houses           

nearby. If you have never visited, you should            

definitely go and have a look. Inside, on a wall 

close to the altar, is the brass, shown here in                  

a rubbing which I did back in 1973. Not that               

remarkable at first sight you might think but it 

has a fascinating story to tell. 

The brass commemorates William de Kestevene 

who was rector of North Mymms from 1344 until 

he died in 1361. You can see that he was a priest 

because he is wearing communion vestments,                    

including an embroidered chasuble, which are        

remarkably similar to those still in use today at St 

Eth’s and elsewhere. He is shown with his eyes 

open and his hands together in prayer. A chalice is 

shown below his hands.  

Other aspects of the brass are very elaborate for a 

monument barely a meter long. Below William’s feet 

there is a stag and under that two lions flank his coat 

of arms. To either side, in the shafts of the canopy  

are saints: Peter, Paul, James, John, Andrew and 

Bartholomew, each one identifiable by their                            

instrument of his martyrdom. Above, two angels 

swing incense burners and William’s soul is shown  

as a baby sitting in the lap of God the father. 

William’s name is interesting in itself, indicating that 

he came from Kesterven in south Lincolnshire, five or 

six days ride north of here. How he came to be rector 

of a parish in Hertfordshire is not on record. 

Of particular contemporary relevance, is the fact that 

William was the priest at North Mymms throughout 

the appalling time of the black death in 1351, when 

up to 50% of his parishioners would have died. He 

was indeed fortunate to survive because the death 

rate among priests was particularly high. Many 

whole villages simply disappeared at that time and 

North Mymms may well have been one of them. 

 

A Monument in North Mymms Church 
Written by Richard Morton, Church Warden 

Perhaps most curious though, is that this brass is 

known on stylistic grounds to have been made, not 

in England but in Tournai in Flanders, the foremost 

center of brass production in Europe, supplying 

magnificent monuments for at least one king and 

for many of the mightiest churchmen including         

Abbot Thomas de la Mare whose wonderful brass 

can still be seen in St Albans Abbey.  

We tend I think to assume that the middle ages 

were times when people’s knowledge and outlook 

were very restricted so it is fascinating that a          

parish priest 650 years ago should have known 

about the skills of Flemish craftsmen and chosen  

to have his monument made so far away. 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal


 

Comfysoleschiropody from            

Gill Buszmanning BSc (hons) 

MChS HCPC registered Podiatrist 

27 The High Street, Welwyn AL69 EE  -         

disabled access available 

Home Visits also available by arrangement. 

Nail Cutting, Hard Skin/Callouses/Corns  

Verruca,  Athletes foot, Split Heels, Insole          

therapy. Nail  Surgery Diabetic foot checks 

 

Call 07775 952310 / 01707 894900 
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LOOKING FOR LOCAL CUSTOMERS? 

THEN ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS IN THIS MAGAZINE: 

 FROM £125 PA. 

CONTACT:  LYNN BISH—LYFRAN@HOTMAIL.CO.UK 

Try your local 
Church Printer 

Newsletters 
Booklets 
Posters  
Flyers  
Business Cards 
Stationery 

Your printing could be ready within days  
or even hours - if really necessary! 

E:  mikeberwick@ntlworld.com 

M: 07973 469849 

STEPS 
St Etheldreda’s 
Printing Service 

Free delivery 
anywhere in  

Hatfield 

 

 

 STABLE YARD SHOPS  

 

 

CARL RUSSELL :  

GUNMAKERS  

POTS OF ART  

HER ITAGE  

SLUMBER ING  

F IONA RAE :    

GOLDSMITH  

THE  

HAIR  OF THE DOG  

BRIDES  

HOUND  

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal
https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal


 

An extensive range of new and used 

shotguns, good quality country clothing, 

best leather goods and shooting  

accessories as well as gun workshop. 

 

Stable Yard, Hatfield Park 

Email: info@carlrussellandco.com  

Neil Tagg 

Electrician 
30 years trading 

 

8 Hill End Lane 

St Albans, Herts AL4 0TY 

Tel 07973 757342 

We thank all the advertised businesses for their support, but the inclusion of their  

advertisements does not constitute recommendation of any goods or services.   

Contact:  Lynn Bish—lyfran@hotmail.co.uk if you would like to advertise here.   

Contact bhteamoffice@gmail.com if you would like to receive Refocused by email. 

JUST FEET 
  

Mobile Foot Health Professional 
Nail-cutting. Hard Skin/Calluses 
Corns. Thickened nails. Verruca. 

Split Heels. Athletes foot. 

Contact: Deborah McLoughlin 
                                                                

MCFHP MAFHP 

Tel:  07973 872967 
                                                 

d.a.mcloughlin@btopenworld.com 

R Allison 
 Landscapes & Garden Maintenance  

 
 
 
 
 

Garden construction | Water Features | Turfing  

Pergolas | Topiary Decking | Tree Surgery 

Patios | Driveways |Fencing |Brickwork 

Also other garden services as required 

 

01438 211848 / 077877 62822           www.rallisonlandscapes.co.uk 
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Walking       

Boarding           

House sitting 

Feeding services 

For your much loved pets! 

A friendly, reliable, passionate     

& professional pet care service 

Charlotte McHugh|07740 425 962 

For many people the questions about 

care don’t arise until suddenly, there  

is a need. Why not call and talk to 

one of our friendly professionals at: 

Care visits at  

home—we care  

passionately 

Morna Rees  

MSSch MBChA  

Chiropodist 

HCPC registered  

No: CH25238  

Visiting practice  

Mobile: 07971662189  

Home: 01707 321036  

GJ Locksmiths 
 
Master Locksmiths  
Security Engineers 

 
9 The Broadway, Old Hatfield 
 
07774 866333 / 01707 515510 
www.gjlocksmithshatfield.co.uk 
Shop open 9am-12noon, Mon—Sat 
Fitting Service 12-6pm 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO                  

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS IN 

THIS SPACE 

FOR £125 PA.? 

CONTACT:  LYNN BISH—

LYFRAN@HOTMAIL.CO.UK 

mailto:info@carlrussellandco.com
javascript:void(location.href='mailto:'+String.fromCharCode(98,104,116,101,97,109,111,102,102,105,99,101,64,103,109,97,105,108,46,99,111,109))
https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal


 

Welwyn garden alarms ltd 
 
Intruder Alarms 
Fire Alarms 
Access Control 
CCTV 
Automated Gates 
Integrated Systems   

 
01707 266306  
admin@welwyngardenalarms.co.uk 
www.welwyngardenalarms.co.uk  

John Spinks 
Painter & DECORATOR 

Internal / Exterior 
Dulux Network Member 

Speciality Wallpaper Hanging 
50 years trading 

City & Guilds Advanced in 
Arts and crafts  

Tel:  01707 266118 

The Hair of the Dog 
      Professional Dog Grooming 
                Stable Yard, Hatfield House 
Puppy Grooms  

Full Grooms  

Bath and Dry  

Hand Stripping  

Scissor Cut  

Breed Styling  

Nail Cutting  

Micro Chipping 

 
t: 01707 707450                        Facebook: 
m: 07825 287506          The Hair of the Dog 

 

MEDALS WANTED 
 
Local collector and  
researcher pays highest 
prices for all medals; 
civil or military, groups 
or single items.  
 
Also buying other     
militaria, and civil     
aviation items.       
 
t:  01438-811657 
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We welcome all contributions to Refocused, but please note that we cannot republish copyright material      

from elsewhere unless we have permission to do so.  

Views expressed in this magazine are those of contributors and are not necessarily endorsed by the Ministers, 

Churchwardens, Parochial Church Council or Editorial Team of the Parish of St Etheldreda with St Luke.  

Please contact—maryrathbone@icloud.com if you have any editorial contributions.  

PDG Design Construct—Paul Grigg 

 
General  Gardener—Landscaping—Fencing  

Garden advice—Fruit  tree  pruning  

Free quotes  and est imates:  

 

m:  07500 934083   t :   01707 269966  

e:   pdgdesignconstruct@gmail .com                  

www.pdgdesignconstruct .co .uk  

WOULD YOU LIKE TO                  

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS IN 

THIS SPACE 

FOR £125 PA.? 

CONTACT:  LYNN BISH—

LYFRAN@HOTMAIL.CO.UK 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/StEthsHat/posts/?ref=page_internal
mailto:pdgdesignconstruct@gmail.com
http://www.pdgdesignconstruct.co.uk


 

CONTACTS 

Father Darren Collins, Team Rector  

Tel: 01707 256 638 

Email:  frdarren@yahoo.co.uk 

Refocused Editor:  maryrathbone@icloud.com 

Parish Team Office 

Open Saturdays:  9am – 10am 

12 Fore Street 

Old Hatfield 

Hertfordshire AL9 5AN 

Tel: 01707 260 800 

Email:  bhteamoffice@gmail.com 

 

St Mary’s Church in North Mymms has been                

knitting blankets for the homeless for 5 years.  

The blankets are for young people who are coming out 

of council care and setting up their first homes. 

We are going to join St Mary’s efforts and start                 

knitting the squares that make up the blankets. 

Is this something you would like to help with?  

The soothing effect of knitting can be quite relaxing      

too—so it’s a great win-win winter activity  

Contact:  maryrathbone@icloud.com 

The Herts Young Homeless charity at Gracemead House,            

in Hatfield Town Centre, helps young people in Herts aged           

18-24 who are coming out of care, to establish their first homes. 

Knitting is             

the new yoga  

(apparently) 

javascript:void(location.href='mailto:'+String.fromCharCode(102,114,100,97,114,114,101,110,64,121,97,104,111,111,46,99,111,46,117,107))
javascript:void(location.href='mailto:'+String.fromCharCode(98,104,116,101,97,109,111,102,102,105,99,101,64,103,109,97,105,108,46,99,111,109))

